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	Association of Psychologists in Academic Health Centers

 

The Voice of Psychology in Academic Health Centers



        APAHC Board Meeting Minutes
         Monday, December 7th, 2015    5:00 P.M. EST

Present on the call:  Drs. Sharon Berry, Cheryl Brosig, Ron Brown, Zeeshan Butt, Barbara Cubic, Laura Daniels, Cesar Gonzalez, Leila Islam, Donna LaPaglia, Gerald Leventhal, Laura Shaffer, Amit Shahane, John Yozwiak
1. Call to Order and Approval of the Minutes –December minutes were approved 
2. President’s Report:  (Dr. Brown)
A. APA CODAPAR Grants- Dr. Schuman reported that Division 12 will review a request for an additional hour of programming at the 2016 APA meeting.  She also shared the stellar line up of speakers for the Leadership themed presentation which includes Helen Coons, as Chair, John Linton, Frank Degraw, Susan McDaniel, and Nadine Kaslow.  
B. APAHC Awards- Dr. Brown asked board members to vote on a motion to move the APAHC Awards presentation from the annual APA meeting to the APAHC Biannual membership meeting.  The motion passed and the awards will be given at the APAHC 2017 Conference.   

C. Search for new Webmaster:  Dr. Brown reported that there had been no interest as of yet for the APAHC Webmaster role. Dr. LaPaglia will resend the posting to the entire APAHC listserv following this call.  In addition, Dr. Cubic suggested that the position be posted on the APAGS listserv as well.

D. New Membership Chair:  Dr. Wendy Ward was appointed by Dr. Brown as the new membership chair.  Her first order of business, beginning in January, is to work with Dr. Amit Shahane to review and send packets to new members.  
E. Student Representative: Laura Daniels will be stepping down from this role in December 2015.  Drs. Brown and Schuman highlighted her many achievements as the APACH Student Representative, commending her on a job well done.  Dr. Schuman will compile a short list of candidates for the position to be shared with the board on the January call. 
3. Treasurer's report: (Dr. Shahane)

Dr. Shahane reported the he is working on the APAHC taxes due on January 8, 2016.  The current financial report is as follows: 



Checking Account:   $34,078.55


Savings Account:      $10,054.09


Tribute Fund:              $2,201.36


Total                           $46,334.00
4. Student Rep Planning:  (Laura Daniels): 
A. Laura reported that she will forward all interested candidates, for the Student Rep position to Dr. Schuman for review.  She also reported that she is happy to help in the transition to the new Student Rep, and will share all materials including the survey. 
Updates from our committees:
A. Publications and Communications: (Drs. Gonzalez and Leventhal)
i. Grand Rounds:  Dr. Gonzalez reported that the focus of the January Newsletter is on Rural Health.  He will follow up with Dr. Leventhal to discuss a potential collaboration between the Journal’s special issues and the content for the Newsletter.  In addition, he will reach out to interview long time board members leaving the board—Drs. Brosig-Soto and Cubic, for an article.
ii. JCPMS:   Dr. Leventhal reported that the first installment of the JCPMS APAHC Atlanta Conference edition (five articles), with guest editors Drs. Shaffer and Shahane, will come out in March 2016.  Dr. Leventhal also shared with the board that he intends to use the American Psychologist Journal-Awards Issue as a model for the JCPMS Awards Issue; instead of having the award winner write an article- he would include a bio of each award winner and a bibliography.  Dr. Leventhal also reported that he will be working with Dr. Breland Nobel and her committee on a special Journal issue on Diversity.  
B. Research Committee:  (Dr. Yozwiak and Leventhal) Dr. Yozwiak reported that the research committee is writing an abstract for submission to the 2016 AAMC Workforce Conference, on the project they did APA Center for Workforce Studies.  He also mentioned that the work of the committee was highlighted in the November edition of the APA Monitor.  Dr. Cubic also shared that the training article written by the committee:  “A Shortage of Medical Residency Positions: Parallels with Psychology,” was published in the December edition of Academic Psychiatry.  
C. Health Disparities Committee: (Dr. Breland-Noble)
 No updates
D. Membership Committee:  (Dr. Wryobeck)  
No new updates until Dr.Ward begin in January 2016. 
New Business:  Drs. Brosig-Soto and Cubic announced that this will be their last board call.  Dr. Brown thanked them for their service and board members wished them well.  Dr. Brown also shared that this will be his last call as APAHC President, as Dr. Schuman takes over in January 2016.  Dr. Schuman announced that the APAHC board meetings will resume to a 1x monthly call schedule, with the first call taking place on January 4th, 2016, 5:00 pm E.S.T. (800-977-8002; participant code 778748#)
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